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Term 1 is coming to an end and, like every term of our school year, it has been a 
busy one. 

Our Centenary Celebrations are happening on Saturday 15 May 2021 from 
10.00am—3.00pm.  We have had a lot of community interest and I thank our 
sponsors for their support of the event. 

We would love to see you there so please register your details for the event on our 
website www.northamseniorhighschool. 

It is a free community event with lots of activities and entertainment on offer.  
There will be merchandise for sale so please take a look on our website. 

All learning areas have completed data reviews of Semester 2 2020 results.  
Heads of Learning Areas, (HoLAs) have presented the reflections of their teams to 
the Executive.   They have reflected on 3 questions regarding their data: 

1. What are you seeing? 

2. Why are you seeing it? 

3. What can you do to improve? 

The reflections have indicated staff are considering changes and improvements to 
their teaching and learning progress assessments and moderation strategies. 

All these improvements ensure students are at the centre of all we do at Northam 
SHS and we are working to provide students with opportunities for success and 
effective pathways beyond school. 

It was wonderful to spend time with our Aboriginal Elders 
at our Elders Luncheon to yarn about what is working well 
in the school and what we can do better. 

Our community partnerships and relationships are a     
priority at Northam SHS. 

Thank you to all the parents/carers who attended our   
recent Parent/Teacher night.  It was a very positive      
opportunity to discuss the progress of your children. 

Important Dates 
Term 2   

   

  Day 1                                                                                         

Start of Term 2 

Monday 19 April 

School Commences 
8.50am 

 

Monday 26 April 

Anzac Day 

 Public Holiday 

 

Friday 14 May 

Centenary Games 

 

Saturday 15 May 

Centenary  

Celebrations 

 

Wednesday 26 May 

Elder Parent Lunch 

 

Monday 7 June  

WA Day  

Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 8 June 

School  

Development Day 
(students do not attend) 

 

Thursday 10 June 

Year 6 Transitioning 
Parent Night 

 

Term Dates 2021 

19.04.21—02.07.21 

19.07.21—24.09.21 

11.10.21—16.12.21 
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One of our valued staff members Tracy Chapman, passed away unexpectedly 
in early March.   Tracy was an  Education Assistant  and worked with so many 
of our students and staff making a positive difference to their lives.  Tracy is 
very much missed and we extend our  deepest sympathy to her family and 
friends. 

 

 

 

 

Farewell to Lynne Sierociak and Sheryn Wiktorski who are retiring at the end of Term 1.  
Both are long serving members of our staff and we thank them for their work in the library (Lynne) 
and as an Education Assistant (Sheryn).  Farewell also to Brad Westcott who is taking up a    
teaching position at Pinjarrra SHS.  Brad will be missed as a Phys Ed teacher and Year             
Coordinator.  We wish them all the best of luck.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please take care, have a happy and safe Easter and 
holiday. 

We look forward to seeing you all next term,  especially 
at our Centenary Celebration on Saturday 15 May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marisa Del Pin 

Principal  

 

 

Lynne Sierociak Sheryn Wiktorski Brad Westcott 

Tracy Chapman 
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Most students have settled in well to the 2021 year and have already received their Progress 
Reports indicating how they are progressing. Students have been reminded that they need to 
be ‘on-track’ with their studies – making sure that they are passing at least four of their courses. 
Students who are not achieving the required number of C grades will be invited to have a    
meeting with either the Year Coordinator, or myself, to discuss their options.   

Quite a number of parents had the opportunity to speak with teachers last Thursday during the 
Parent/Teacher Interviews. These are very important to aid the communication between school 
and home as well as focussing on individual student feedback. If you were unable to make the 
event, you can contact either Mr Peter Treeby Year 10/11 Coordinator or Mrs Trenaman Year 
12 Coordinator for any issues and to arrange any meeting you would like.  

Year 12 Students are not able to change classes after this week and Year 11 students will need 
to wait until the end of Semester 1 to be able to change course. 

 

OLNA 

Students have finished the first round of OLNA for 2021 – the final date for Reading and        
Numeracy was Friday 26 March, 2021. We will hopefully have the results by the beginning of 
next term. Students will be able to participate in Round 2 in September (Term 3) if they did not 
reach Category 3 in any component. 

 

Externally Set Tasks (ESTs) 

Year 12 students in Foundation and General Courses will be required to sit the ESTs during the 
first few weeks next term.  These are tests that all students completing the same courses  
across the state sit to verify student results. More information will follow early next term in           
assemblies, Connect and Facebook. 

 

Elevate – Study Skills 

Students in Year 10, 11 and 12 who are planning a pathway to university post-school, were   
involved in seminars to assist the development of study-skills, time-management and             
examination preparation skills. All the students who participated found the seminars very useful 
and felt that they were very beneficial to their study programs. The information that was handed 
out to students will also be available on the Connect groups for Year 10 – 12. 

 

Year 12 Ball 

The Year 12 Ball was held on Friday 26 March.  Congratulations to Mrs Trenaman and all the 
Year 12 students for organising this event. 

 

Mary Anne Morgan 

Deputy Principal 
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The Centenary Games 14 May 2021 

As part of our school’s 100 Year celebrations, the school is holding a Centenary Games at the 
Northam Recreation Centre. With the theme of A Community United students have the             
opportunity to represent their faction in a choice of Sporting, Humanities, STEM or Caring For 
Country competitions that earn points towards the Centenary Games Trophy. 

Students have been asked to choose the activities they would like to compete in, and also   
nominate a reserve choice should that be required (subject to student numbers). 

More information will follow in the upcoming weeks including details of travel and supervision.  

Sporting: 

Students participate in one of four teams in 
FIVE different sports: Dodgeball, Volleyball, 
Floorball, Basketball and Netball. 

You will play all 5 sports in a mixed team 
made up of the students in your year group 
and your faction throughout the day. You 
will be able to rotate through your players 
and it will give you the opportunity to show 
how you work with others in a physically 
active way. If you enjoy running around, 
working with others and having some fun 
then this is the option for you! 

 

 

Humanities: 

Students participate in one of four teams in FIVE different options: Debating, Drama Games, 
Quiz and Chess Competition, Indigenous Art and Scavenger Hunt. 

You will play all 5 options in a mixed team made up of the students in your year group and     
faction throughout the day. You will be able to rotate through your players and it will give you the 
opportunity to show how you work with others in a physical and academic way. If you enjoy    
arguing your case, pretending to be someone else, answering trivia questions or playing a game 
for x2 people, being creative and then working out clues to find hidden  things by working with 
others and having some fun then this is the option for you! 
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STEM: 

Students work in groups in the THREE 
STEM challenges. 

Longest flight time Water Rockets-   
students compete for the longest time 
in air for a water compression rocket 
using bike pumps. Winner will be the 
longest time per group competition.  

Building Structures competition (using 
Spaghetti)- Students using materials (to 
be determined based on funding/
preparation) such as spaghetti,        
popsicles, straws, etc and building the 
tallest building outdoors in groups.  

The Egg Drop- Students design, build, 
and test a way of Dropping an Egg from 
height without breaking it.  

 

Caring for Country: 

If you have a passion for the Ballardong Country 
we live, work and play on this option is for you. The 
session links to the 2021 NAIDOC theme of ‘Heal 
Country’ that is being celebrated this year. During 
the session the importance of Caring for Country 
will be discussed, as well as links to Aboriginal  
Culture and History. Those who choose the Caring 
for Country session, will travel to Mt Ommaney to 
do a clean-up of the area as well as part of the 
nearby ‘Kep Track’ walking trail. After morning tea 
(provided), we will travel to the banks of the Avon 
River removing rubbish and helping make the        
ecosystem healthier for the wildlife. We will then 
join the rest of the school back at the Northam  
Recreation Centre after lunch and cheer on the  
remaining sporting activities of the day. It will be a 
physically active day, but your contribution to our 
Northam community will make it worthwhile… And 
we’re shouting morning tea! 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Kardol 

Deputy Principal 



 

 8 

The Fragon is a cross between a dragon and a frog.  Students learn all the different clay skills and 
techniques required for this type of art.  A fragon is created by making a pinch pot rolling out a slab 
and being able to join clay using scoring and blending.  This enables us to make eyes, wings, legs 
and other features.  Year 7 students are really enjoying this unit of work.  
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The World’s Greatest Shave 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of our courageous Northam 
SHS Staff and Students, that came      
together to have their hair cut,          
coloured or shaved, to help Aussie 
families beat blood cancer. 

 

Andrew Neho 

Manager Student Services 
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Graeme Wood Shield Cricket 

Throughout this term, the Senior boys have been participating in a three match series of cricket 
against Cunderdin Agricultural College. All three games were closely contested and all were won 
by less than 6 runs. 

In game 1, NSHS was sent into bat first and scored a competitive total of 5/137 from our 20 overs, 
with Jack Parmenter scoring 67 from 57 deliveries. Unfortunately Cunderdin were able to chase 
down the total, scoring the winning run off the last ball of the innings. Kayne Gorbig finished with 
figures of 2/17 off his 4 overs and Fletcher Page managed 2/18 off his 3 overs. 

Game 2, NSHS were once again sent in to bat first. Runs were hard to come by and we only  
managed to set a total of 7/106 from our 20 overs. Glen Podmore top scored with 34 from 42    
deliveries. Cunderdin were cruising along at 4/96 after 13 overs and looked set to win Game 2. In 
the next 2.4 overs NSHS managed to take 6/5 and snatch victory away from Cunderdin. Kane 
O’Driscoll finished with figures of 3/3 off 1.4 overs, Jack Parmenter took 3/12 off 2 overs and Glen 
Podmore took 3/23 off 3 overs. 

In the final game of the series, NSHS won the toss and chose to field first. Cunderdin scored 
6/109 off their 20 overs. Cody Gorbig and Fletcher Page both finished with figures of 2/18 off 4 
overs. The run chase came down to the last two balls. NSHS required 3 runs from 2 balls when 
Kane O’Driscoll hit a six to secure the victory. NSHS ended up winning by 1 wicket with Kayne 
Gorbig top scoring with 33 from 31 deliveries.  

All three games were played with fantastic sportsmanship from both schools with great cricket 
skills displayed. Well done to all the boys who participated and I look forward to seeing another 
successful series in 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brad Westcott 

Health and Physical Education 
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Our Interschool Swimming team travelled down to HBF Stadium in Perth to compete in the SSWA 
Swimming Carnival on Monday 15 March.  

We had only 14 students, a smaller number than the 10 other schools we competed against in E 
Division.  However, that did not stop our students from giving it their best and we were rewarded 
with some outstanding individual and team results. There were a number of top 3 placing students,   
including a few winners, as well as Emma Nayler and Shanika Moore finishing as joint runner's up 
for the Year 10 and over champion girl.  NSHS finished last for the carnival, however, both Mr.   
Middleditch and Ms. Woods were extremely pleased with the efforts demonstrated by the entire 
team.  A great effort from a small numbered but big hearted team! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Craig Middleditch 

Health and Physical Education 
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In English, we participated in an incursion relating to the novel read in class. We were visited by 
three incredibly passionate volunteers from the Holocaust Museum of WA. The flash floods the 
night before and inclement weather on the day could not keep these  lovely ladies away. They 
were so impressed with the questions they were asked and the behaviour shown on the day.  

 

 

 

 

 

In HASS we have finished a test, some of us doing exceptionally well, and are about to complete a 
Source Analysis on water! It’s full steam ahead for us now! 

 

Last Tuesday we had our first round of HPV vaccinations. The visiting 
nurses were impressed we followed instructions, the courage we  
demonstrated and the support we offered each other. The nurses     
couldn’t believe they were being thanked by us after they had given us 
two needles!  

 

Last Wednesday the school participated in the World’s Greatest Shave. We are so proud of 
Samuel Vincent who took the plunge, alongside some of our teachers and fellow students, to have 
his hair shaved off. We have so much respect for Mariam Tajaran in Year 9 who had her very long 
hair shaved off. We think she looks beautiful! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Student Leaders are Bridie Dillon, Hannah Jones, Izaac Macpherson-Kardol and Kale Taylor.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a very tough decision and everyone who applied were willing and capable   applicants. We 
know Miss Polain was sad when she couldn’t have all of us,  but we also know she was              
super-proud of us when the Leaders were announced and everyone clapped for each other.  

Bridie Dillon Hannah Jones Izaac Kardol Kale Taylor 
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Italian program at Northam Senior High School 

Italian has taken off swiftly at Northam Senior High School – like a gondola floating down the     
Venetian canals – and, although we cannot physically travel to the ‘Boot’ at the moment, we are 
trying to establish as much of an Italian ambience as possible. 

Anyone who decides to stroll down past room 10 will notice our welcome wagon rolled out (or,       
rather, posted on the door) not only in Italian but in many other languages that may be recognised 
by speakers of a second language at Northam  SHS, including French, Noongar, Māori and       
Tagalog.  Although Italian is the language being taught in Room 10, all languages are                
recognised, welcomed and embraced, in order to give a true sense of the multiculturalism and    
diversity that is embodied at NSHS. 

Moving forward in the year, Term 2 will see the beginning of our Italian Cards Club. This will be a 
great opportunity for all students to come down to room 10 to learn some of Italy’s most famous 
card games and what it is that makes them so fun. The Cards Club will most likely be held during 
first or second break, with the day of the week to be confirmed. 

At NSHS, students are still getting to know and identify their immediate words in Italian, looking at 
basic vocabulary relating to names, ages, school and family. One way in which we will be           
engaging even more with the Italian language and culture is through a pen-pal partnership with a 
secondary school in Northern Italy’s Lombardy region. Students will get to make a new friend on 
the other side of the world and begin seeing Italian as something more than images in a textbook 
or information on a PowerPoint. 

I want to congratulate my Year 7 Italian classes for a great start to the year and I wish them all the 
best for the rest of the year. 

 

Mr. Musto 

English and LOTE 
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Emma Moore and Tom Goss working on Room 14 pinup boards using skills learned in their D & T 
classes. 

 

Year 11 Apps students working on matrices on mini boards. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 8 Digital Technology students are ‘getting their hands dirty’ with some introductory        
robotics gear.  

The subject is being run with a STEM focus (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths).  

The starting point with these Arduino systems is to build a circuit for a flashing ‘S.O.S’ LED, and 
then upload the code to make it run. Once the basic circuit is complete we can modify the code for 
different letters or timing. Later we will be combining different sensors and components like motors 
to create some cool automation systems. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Cowell 

Design and Technology 
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Northam Senior High School works collaboratively with Central Regional TAFE, to offer up-to-date, 
relevant and engaging courses for students in Year 11 and 12, to develop skills for their future     
employment pathways.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Westrac Apprenticeship Program 

Year 12 student, Jordee Abdullah, has been accepted into the Westrac Apprentice Program for 
2021. There were 846 applicants in the 2021 intake, with Jordee being one of 8 apprentices to be 
chosen. Congratulations to Jordee and his family on achieving this highly regarded position. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students from the Certificate IV in Preparation for Health and Nursing Studies, demonstrating       
appropriate use of PPE (Personal Protective Equipment) in a hospital setting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students from the Certificate II in Building and Construction - Pathway Trades and Certificate II in 
Automotive Vocational Preparation, enjoying a break between classes . 

Mrs Hecker 

VET School Officer 
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Life students went to Bounce for their first reward excursion of the year.  

This excursion was for students with excellent attendance and work ethic and achievements within 
the classroom.   

Students had a fantastic time and enjoyed Hungry Jacks for lunch before the drive back to school.   

The class is already working towards and planning their next reward outing.   

Miss Shilcock 

Academies 
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Northam Junior Football Club 
The Northam Junior Football Club is seeking expressions of interest from coaches, umpires 
and players for the coming 2021 season. 
Coaches and umpires will be required to complete an online course, which the club will          
reimburse the costs.  Registrations are open for boys and girls for Under 9, Under 11, Under 
13 and Under 16.  All enquiries to northamjuniorfootball@gmail.com or please find us on      
Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/northamjuniorfootballclub 

 

Auskick 2021  
Auskick 2021 will kick off on Friday 14 May from 4:00-5.00pm on Bert Hawke Oval for eight 
weeks.  Auskick is for boys and girls from 5 to 8 years of age.  It helps build ball-skills,        
hand-eye coordination and teamwork.  It is a requirement that you register and pay online to 
secure your place and we strongly suggest that you register early so that your child receives 
their Auskick pack before the first session. Cost is $70 per player. 
 
To register visit http://www.play.afl/auskick  If you are experiencing difficulties registering your 
child please email aflauskick@afl.com.au  Please keep in mind that this program is only      
possible with parent assistance to help keep the evening running well.  Please consider       
registering yourself to lend a hand when registering your child. 

mailto:northamjuniorfootball@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsjsnortham.wa.edu.au%2Findex.php%3Foption%3Dcom_acymailing%26ctrl%3Durl%26subid%3D%26urlid%3D450%26mailid%3D143&data=04%7C01%7Cpaula.pisani%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6b661fbd5c3843431efd08d8ee60cf
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsjsnortham.wa.edu.au%2Findex.php%3Foption%3Dcom_acymailing%26ctrl%3Durl%26subid%3D%26urlid%3D448%26mailid%3D143&data=04%7C01%7Cpaula.pisani%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6b661fbd5c3843431efd08d8ee60cf
mailto:aflauskick@afl.com.au
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Connect is one of the most popular ways we will communicate with parents/carers.  It is also a 
good way to see what your child/ren is/are working on and how they are progressing.  If you are 
not using Connect we encourage you to do so.  If you are having problems joining please contact   
Lynley Pelich. 9621 0000  

lynley pelich@education.wa.edu.au   

 

 

 

 

 

 

COME AND TRY SCOUTS! 

Scouting is fun and adventurous, and 
youth aged 5 (and in Pre-Primary) to 
25 years can join!  

Northam Scout Group meet on      
Mondays and Thursdays after school 
at 46 Burnside Avenue, Northam. Joey 
Scouts (5 and in Pre-primary to 7 
years) meet Mondays from 4pm to 
5.30pm to 7pm, Cub Scouts (8 to 11 
years) meet    Thursdays from 4pm to 
6pm, Scouts (11 to 15 years) meet      
Thursdays from 6.30pm to 8.30pm and 
Venturer Scouts (15 to 17 years) meet 
Thursdays from 6.30pm to 8.30pm as 
well. Rover Scouts (18 to 25 years) 
meet in Mundaring. 

Anyone wishing to join Joey Scouts, 
Cub Scouts, Scouts or Venturers is 
welcome to come along to our meet-
ings and try for free for a few weeks. 
We are also looking for adults in the 
community that would like to become 
an adult volunteer with Scouting, from     
parent helpers, committee members, 
and Leaders – many hands make light 
work, so please contact us to find out 
more about becoming an adult     
member of Scouting. 

 

Year 10 Immunisation forms are due back before Thursday April 22 2021.   

Year 10 Immunisations will be carried out on Wednesday 28 April 2021. 

If you do not have a form please collect one from reception. 

Thank you. 

Nurse Andrea 

https://ya-webdesign.com/explore/reminder-clipart-gentle/
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